
IIn July of 2019, then president Trump’s HHS announced a “New Action Plan to 
Lay Foundation for Safe Importation of Certain Prescription Drugs”1.  

Much of this release was reiterating and repackaging previous policies and 
rulemaking authority, but a significant development was the announcement of that 
the HHS and FDA would review and approve pilot programs organized by the states 
to facilitate the importation of prescription drugs from Canada. 

An awful lot has happened in the country and the world during the almost two years 
since this guidance, and we did not see any development at a federal level before the 
election and hand-off of the presidency.  

Now, the Biden administration has touched on the issue for the first time.

In a court filing calling for the dismissal of a lawsuit against HHS by a pharmaceutical 
industry organization2 the administration claimed that the plaintiff’s claims are moot 
and their alleged damages far too speculative (the lawsuit against HHS claims that 
the importation rule impermissibly damages drug manufacturers and oversteps 
federal authority).  

In the filing, HHS outlines that there is “no timeline” for the approval of any state 
programs, and that states still have numerous hurdles to get past before any such 
program could be approved begin operation (at this time, six states have passed 
laws providing for the formation of these programs, and two have actually submitted 
programs to the FDA for review).  
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Interestingly, HHS cites hostility to the proposed program(s) from Canada itself, 
noting that “Canada’s interim order injects uncertainty into whether and to what 
extent the Rule could be implemented.” This is actually closely in line with what we 
predicted when the rule was first released:

It is worth noting that when the proposed rule came out, it was met 
with harsh criticism from our northern neighbors, many of whom 
discussed potential action by the Canadian government to counter 
any such importation efforts in order to protect their own drug 
supply.  As such, action taken by the United States in regard to 
Canadian drug importation won’t be the only factor in whether the 
practice ultimately becomes both legal and practical.

Of course, proponents of these programs shouldn’t lose all hope just yet – 
this is an interesting situation where the posture of HHS is such that they 
must argue in order to defend the program against challenge that it may very 
well never actually get off the ground.  That said, any optimism for imminent 
program approvals is essentially quashed with this filing.
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